
101 W. First Street 
Lowell, North Carolina 28098 

August 14, 2017 

RE: Township Grant Funds 

Dear Mr. Mathers, 

Phone: 704-824-3518 
Fax: 704-824-4700 

www.lowellnc.com 

The City of Lowell is requesting a change of scope to the use of the Township Grant funding that was 
awarded to the City in the amount of $152,000. Since the time the grant was awarded two things 
have changed that initiated this request: 

• The proposed project of a sidewalk on N. Main Street is being funded by a CMAQ grant.
• The City Council recently adopted a Downtown Master Plan that identified a list of needed

improvements.

One recommendation from the Downtown Master Plan was a new lane striping plan that weare 
working with NCDOT to implement after the resurfacing occurs to NC HWY 7. In addition to the 
striping plan, the Master Plan recommended several pedestrian safety improvements. We are 
requesting to use a portion of the County grant funding to begin implementation of those safety 
improvements. (descriptions attached) 

The remaining portion of the County Grant funding would be applied to much needed repairs to the 
Lowell Community Building located at 501 W .. J! Street. The city had needs assessment conducted 
to this historical building (the old teacherage) which provided us with a list of recommended repairs 
for the building. 

Thank you in advance for consideration of this request and please let me know if you need additional 
information. 

City Manager 



PROJECT LOCATION 

Intersection of First Street/ Main Street 

Mid-Block Crossing on N. Main St between pt and 2nd Street 

Project includes: Painted Curb Extensions - $10,000 
Stamped Crosswalks - 40,000 
New Mid-Block Crosswalk - 4,706 
Pedestrian Signalization at Intersection - 10,000 

Total Cost: $64,706 
















